
From: NRCPDS <elizabeth@cashandcounseling.ccsend.com>
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 8/31/2015 8:55:53 AM
Subject: Last day for Early Registration - FMS Conference

Early registration ends today

Dear Sirs/Madams:

This is the final reminder that early registration for our 2015 Financial Management 
Services (FMS) Conference ends today, August 31st. The conference is scheduled for 
November 9th and 10th in Baltimore, Maryland.

After today, registration costs will increase by $75 (or by $65 if you are a FMS 
member). To view the draft agenda, to register for the conference, or to make your 
hotel arrangements, please visit our website.

We are pleased to offer sponsorship opportunities for the FMS conference. 
Sponsorship allows us to keep costs low enough for state staff to attend the conference 
and provides an opportunity for FMS providers and other partners to show their
support for the conference. Please visit our website for more information 
on sponsorship opportunities.

To those of you who have already registered, we thank you for your support. We look 
forward to seeing you at the conference!

Sincerely,

Your team at the National Resource Center for Participant-Directed Services 
(NRCPDS).

314 Hammond Street, Haley House 
Chestnut Hill, MA 02467 

Email: info@participantdirection.org 
Phone: 617.552.6582
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